
It was a very short time after the retreat 
groups left when the first teams came 
back for Debrief. It’s always fun to see 
the teens after their summer of service 
and to hear their stories. Each team has 
the opportunity to give a presentation 
so they can share different aspects of 
their summer.  During Debrief I helped 
in the kitchen.  There is a team assigned 
to KP for each meal. It was my job to 
make sure they cleaned the kitchen and 
dining room properly after every meal. 
Even though we’re cleaning, it is great 
to be able to work with the teens.

Hundreds of people heard the Gospel 
message this past summer because 
over 210 teens gave up the comforts 
of their home to go spread the Good 
News overseas.  It takes many hands 
and feet, and people who are willing to 
do different tasks so that this ministry 
can continue to share Jesus.  YOU are a 
big part of this ministry as well.   THANK 
YOU so much for all of your prayers and 
for giving financially in order for me to 
be here!

Hey Family and Friends, 

Back to work with everyone! 

The summer time was a little different 
for me this year. I did not go on a team. 
I stayed at our headquarters in Merritt 
Island to be a part of the Launch Team 
(the best team). We were the team of 
staff and some students that stayed 
back to keep things running at the base 
while the others were out on teams.  
There are a lot of jobs that must be 
done while so many are away from the 
office.  We have to man the phones, 
post reports on the website, maintain 
the grounds, and keep up with finances, 
among other things. 

During Boot Camp I had the privilege 
of taking people to and picking them 

up from the airport. I also ran errands 
in town picking up supplies, etc. My 
regular job that I do during the other 
nine months of the year also has to be 
done during the summer. So I worked in 
the Finance office and mailroom taking 
care of those tasks. I also enjoyed 
helping with the tech side of the live 
stream at the rally in the evenings.  It 
was nice that I could go home at night 
to my own bed, but I did miss leading 
a team. 

This summer we also had two retreats 
that came about nine days after Boot 
Camp. That gave us more work to 
do; however, both groups were great. 
They enjoyed staying in our newly- 
renovated Legacy Lakes Conference 
Center rooms. 

I would like to have a part in the ministry of 	______________________________________________________________
     p  $________ monthly pledge      p $________  one-time gift      
     p I wish to be a Prayer Partner    
Now you can donate online at www.teenmissions.org/give

Name ____________________________________________________________
Address __________________________________________________________
City _______________________ State/Prov. ______ Zip/Postal Code _________
Phone  ___________________________________________________________
E-mail  ___________________________________________________________

Note: In order for your contribution to be tax 
deductible, checks must be made payable to Teen 
Missions (the missionary’s name should not appear 
on the check). Please enclose this coupon with 
your contribution to assure proper designation.
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On the Veranda with Amanda

“Have I not commanded you? Be strong 
and courageous. Do not be frightened, 
and do not be dismayed, for the Lord 

your God is with you wherever you go.”
Joshua 1:9

In September we enjoyed a few days of 
staff conference at a retreat center in 
Melrose, Florida. It was fun to get away as 
staff and talk about the last year of min-
istry and have a time for fun and games.

Thank you for your prayers and support.
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The  2024 US Lord’s Boot Camp trained 200+ team members and leaders 
to GO share Jesus around the world! HE IS WORTHY! This is an awesome 
testimony from a team member: “It has been so great to get closer to God 
at Boot Camp.  The tough training is fulfi lling the goal to help us grow.  We 
have struggled on the Obstacle Course 
as a team and have been disqualifi ed 
for various reasons, but we keep 
growing and celebrate that today we 
didn’t DQ. I am grateful for what God 
is working in all of us and it is sweet to 
see in the worship time at Rally and in 
our team time at night as we pray for 
one another’s growth and struggles.” 
-Mayah E.

Interested in reading the 2024 summer team reports? 

Go to TEENMISSIONS.ORG/trip-reports
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An Exciting Partnership
Teen Missions is excited to partner with 
Barnabas Foundation to o� er our supporters 
complimentary planning services and assistance 
with complex gifts. Since 1976, Barnabas 
Foundation has empowered thousands of 
individuals and families to enhance the impact of 
their generosity through tax-effi  cient charitable 
giving. Their expert team will work with you 
to create a charitable plan that honors God, 
supports your family, and benefi ts the ministries 
you hold dear. 

Visit our Planned Giving page or email shonnfoy@
teenmissions.net to learn more.

Zambia Hunger Crisis: A Call for Action
What can YOU do for the cost of one fast-food meal?

Zambia is facing a devastating famine. The government has declared a national disaster and emergency as a severe drought 
has ravaged the land, leaving thousands without crops and facing the threat of starvation. Even before the drought, 48% of 
Zambians were already struggling with hunger. Now, children are especially at risk, suff ering from malnutrition and disease.
At Teen Missions, we are deeply committed to helping these vulnerable children. Through our 19 Rescue Units in Zambia, 
we are currently providing care for 6,359 registered orphans. Sadly, some children have grown too weak to walk to school 
or even reach our Units. Our 200+ dedicated staff  are working tirelessly to meet these urgent needs, but we cannot do it 
alone. We need your help.
As our Zambia Country Coordinator, Oscar Chama, has shared: “We can feed a child for a day with just $1.00.”
Imagine what your support can do. By donating the equivalent of a typical fast-food meal in the U.S.—$13.00—you can 

provide for children and adults in desperate need. That’s 13 lives fed, 13 lives touched, and 
13 futures made brighter. Your donation goes beyond fi lling empty stomachs; it off ers hope, 
strength, and the chance for them to grow and thrive.
Our goal is clear: to raise $100,000 by December 1, 2024. Every dollar of your generosity will 
go directly to the Zambia Hunger Crisis Fund, helping us provide essential nutrition to those 
who need it most. Together, we can make a life-changing impact. Every meal counts, and every 
dollar matters.

Bring hope to Zambia’s children and adults. Scan the QR code or 
visit the Zambia Hunger Crisis page to give now.

Please donate today. 
Together, we can help 

Zambia overcome this crisis.


